

TILE KILN RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON 28<sup>th</sup> APRIL 2008

**Present:** Roy (Chairman), Linda, John, Adrian, Arthur, Peter, Jan, Claire, Pat and Dave.

- 1) **Apologies:** there were none.
- 2) **Minutes of meeting held on 3<sup>rd</sup> March 2008**  
These were proposed by Claire and seconded by John.
- 3) **Matters arising:** there were none.
- 4) **Financial Report**  
John reported on several donations that had been received recently and were now banked. Nothing has been paid out since the last meeting and the balance stands at £1,029.82.
- 5) **BEV**  
The next issue will be in June. Several existing advertisers had agreed to continue to advertise. A meeting will be held prior to the next issue going out so that any additional items for inclusion can be discussed. The meeting will be held at 24 Linnet Drive at 7.30 p.m. on Monday 19<sup>th</sup> May`08
- 6) **Neighbourhood Watch**  
Peter reported on a problem that had arisen where Trading Standards had been involved and it was stated that no company names were to be mentioned in BEV. Peter listed various incidents that had occurred where Police involvement had been necessary, these included shed fires, mini motors being driven on the road. The Good Neighbour Scheme had been resurrected and it is hoped that this will become county wide. Minutes of the last NAP meeting were distributed. The Speed Watch exercise carried out recently had been a success and another one was planned later this week.
- 7) **Website**  
Adrian had designed a new layout which all agreed looked good. It was agreed that the Minutes of each meeting will be put on the website and if amendments are necessary then this will be done. Residents will be asked to send in photos taken around the Estate or places of interest to them.
- 8) **Date of next meeting: 19<sup>th</sup> May 2008**

9) **Any other business**

- a) It was agreed that in future a donation of £1 will be asked for the issue of a Neighbourhood Watch certificate for insurance purposes.
- b) Linda gave details of a “Celebration of 30 years” event to take place at the C Of E Church Moulsham Lodge and also asked for volunteers for a Quiz team to be held at this event. Enough members were keen and a team will be entered.
- c) John reported on the poor condition of the road in Goshawk Drive and said that after a phone call to the Highways Department this had been corrected.
- d) Peter reported on a telephone call from a resident complaining about an overhanging laurel tree in Hawfinch Walk and he will now ring the resident to say that the matter is being looked into.
- e) Janice volunteered to go to Abercorns to put things in motion for the proposed Garden Competition.

The meeting closed at 9.45 p.m. with a vote of thanks to Linda for her hospitality.